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FY 12 Budgeting Progress 
 

Included in your packet are items referencing transportation costs, transportation reimbursements 
from the Illinois State Board of Education, and information related to reimbursement regarding 
our reimbursements, or lack thereof for the PreKindergarten Program. 
 
You will also see an expense report related to our Special Education Costs for the year to date, as 
well as the Special Education District Profile which displays how our demographics compares to 
others in the cooperative and across the State of Illinois. 
 
Obviously, the Governor’s proposal to reduce Transportation reimbursements to 50% would be 
critically impacting to our District.  You can see from the FRIS reports, however, that the past 
two fiscal years have seen the State not make timely payments for reimbursement, and now they 
have coupled late payments with pro-rated amounts that do not lessen the burden. 
 
You will see that we already made a permanent transfer of $500,000 to the Transportation Fund.  
Assuming that we receive no Fiscal Year 2011 reimbursement payments (which seems likely), 
we will be then more than $750,000 behind our normal reimbursement cycle.  Couple this with a 
3% proposed increase in costs and we will need to generate an additional $1,000,000 
approximately to be able to transport our students over the next two years.  It is unconscionable 
to think about the amount of money that we will need to move from classrooms and building 
operations to bus students.   
 
Part of this burden for transportation includes the lack of funding for the PreK program, so we 
have been subsidizing the “door to door” busing of 3-4 year olds, even if those students live 
within the 1.5 mile radius from Northside School.  This is a procedure that we will need to 
examine for 2011-12 to reduce costs.  We may need to require parents within the 1.5 mile radius 
to help offset some of the transportation subsidy. 
 
Despite the fact the Governor proposed an increase in the Foundation Level for General State 
Aid, few believe that public education will see an increase in overall dollars for FY12.  We 
anticipate a lengthy session for this General Assembly and I do not predict that we will know our 
state funding until June. 
 
Therefore, our Budget presentations should be as follows: 
 
April 2011—Draft of Amended FY11 Budget 
May 2011 –- Draft of FY 12 Expenses, Approve Tentative FY 11 Amended Budget 
June 2011—Approval Amended FY 2011 Budget, Draft of FY 12 Revenues 
August 2011—Tentative FY 2012 Budget 
September 2011—Approve FY 2012 Budget 
 
















